
 
 

PROTECT 
   

9 October 2013 
   

Case Reference Number FS50502172 
   

 
 

Further to our letter of 26 June 2013 I am writing to advise that this 
case has recently been allocated to me to review. 

 

I note that you responded to us on 26 June 2013, please accept my 
apologies that this wasn't acknowledged. Our case management 

system automatically adds correspondence but it is not read until 
the case is allocated. 

 
I have written to Mr Kyriacou explaining the position and that in this 

case, we are satisfied that the official receiver was acting solely in 
his statutory capacity and is not a “public authority” as defined by 

section 3 of the Act. The official receiver is not included in Schedule 
1 of the Act and therefore does not come under the remit of the 

ICO. 
 

Mr Kyriacou has accepted our position and the case will now be 
closed. This will not be logged as a FOIA complaint against the 

Insolvency Service. 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
Susan Duffy 

Senior Case Officer 
01625 545527 
 


